Minutes of the October 27, 2022 - Meeting, Sunland Village Men's League

The meeting was called to order at 9.00 AM by President, Gary Coover. Board Members: Gary Coover, Bob Perius, Keith Haycraft, Bob Riggs and Rex Schultze were in attendance.

QUORUM: A quorum of 38 members were present at the meeting.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT: President, Gary Cover, welcomed all the "snowbirds" back to Sunland Village and the Men's Golf League. Gary reported that the SLV-MGL had a successful summer – prevailing in the Ryder Cup matches with Fountain of the Sun

TREASURERS REPORT: Keith Haycraft, Treasurer, reported that as of April 13, 2022, the bank balance was \$6,199.52 (\$1,624 in the regular balance as of April 2022, and \$4,575.00 more the member guest tournament) with all outstanding bills paid to date. There is \$350 in the \$5.00 hole-in-one-pot and 892.00 in the daily \$1.00 hole-in-one pot.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Rex Schultze stated that the April 14, 2022 minutes were posted in the Pro-shop hallway and that he would not read the minutes as no one wanted to hear them; thankful murmurs were audibly heard..

MEN'S LEAGUE ORGANIZATION: The SLV-MGL Board announced that the Board will be organized into Committees with Board member leading the committees as follows:

- Finance Committee- Keith Haycraft.
- Rules Committee Bob Perius and Dan Gustafson, Head Professional.
- Tournament/Event Committee Gary Coover.
- Year End Banquet Committee Rex Schultze.
- Golf Course Care & Etiquette Committee Bob Riggs.

Board members will be contacting SLV-MGL members to assist on such committees.

OLD BUSINESS:

• Pictures of SLV-MGL members are need. There are 72 members who do not have their pictures taken and posted in the hallway adjacent to the club meeting room. IT is helpful to al league members to have these pictures so we can get to know each other – for better to worse. **Pictures**

- will be taken on November 14th and 16th following the 8:00 and 11:15 shotguns. Ray Sedey has agreed to take the picture. Please sign-up in the pro-shop so Ray can get a head count and arrange to get each member's picture taken. needed See list of those needing to have their picture taken is attached. New members if you are a new member and not on the list, sign up for a picture in the pro-shop.
- Addressing the adoption of the GHIN handicap system. President Coover reported that other clubs had stated to him that they will not play home & home events or Ryder Cup type events with the SLV-MGL unless all of our teams/players have a GHIN handicap through the GHIN worldwide handicap system. A discussion was had, with differing opinions shared some stated they did not want to incur the expenses (about \$35.00 per year) because they do not play anywhere else other than SLV-GC and the current handicap system worked fine for them; while other members stated that the cost for joining the GHIN handicap system was minimal, allowed for a unified handicap system, and provided support to the Arizona Golf Association (AGA) and the United States Golf Association. Coover stated that he had contacted the AGA and that a representative would be willing to come to our next meeting and provide information on the system and the creation of a GHIN group. The matter will the n be discussed further at the November SLV-ML meeting and possibly a vote taken or other approach considered.

NEW BUSINESS:

- The Board of Directors has approved the "Sunland Village Men's League Golf Rules Revised 2022-2023", copies were provided to attending members and a copy is posted on the hallway bulletin board.
- The Men's League Schedule 2022-2023 was reviewed, a copy is posted on the hallway bulletin board
- Events: The membership was reminded to the upcoming golf events:
 - Member/Guest Tournament November 7th 9th.
 - Sunland Springs Home & Home SLV December 5th and December 7th – SLS.
 - Ryder Cup Tournament Fountain of the Sun January 25th and 26th.
 - Sunland Village East Home & Home SLV February 20th and February 22nd - SLVE.
 - SLVGC Beautification Couples Tournament
 - O YAHTZEE Tournament To be determined.

- o CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP: The SLVML Club Championship will be held March 8th through the 15th. There will be multiple flights, so everyone can find an avenue for a big WIN!
- o Awards Banquet March 30th.

REMINDERS: President Coover provided the following reminders:

- Dues payable: After January 1, 2023.
- Annual Meeting March 30th.
- First Tee Program: Members can donate golf equipment and balls, etc., to promote the game of golf with disadvantaged kids! If you have anything, please give all donations should to Dan Gustafson, our Head Golf Professional, in the Pro-shop after January 1, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 9:46.

Respectfully submitted.

Rex R. Schultze, Secretary